Rhode Island Department of Revenue
Lottery Division

March 26, 2020

Mr. Craig Sculos

Vice President and General Manager
Twin River Casino Hotel

100 Twin River Road

Lincoln, RI 02865

Dear Mr. Sculos:

Please be advised, that you are directed to continue the current closure of both
Twin River Casino and Tiverton Casino until further notice.

This mandatory closure will continue to be assessed in accordance with the
Rhode Island Department of Health guidelines related to the prevention of the
spread of COVID-19. You are authorized to continue utilizing the number of
employees you feel are needed to secure, sanitize, and maintain the properties.

We anticipate and appreciate your continued cooperation with this closure.
Very truly yours,
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Gerald S. Aubin
Director

Your Rhode Island Lottery
1425 Pontiac Avenue, Cranston, RI 02920 | Tel. (401) 463-6500 Fax (401) 463-5669
www.rilot.com



March 19, 2020

VIA EMAIL

Mark Furcolo — mark.furcolo@revenue.ri.gov
Gerald Aubin - gaubin@rilot.ri.gov

Pamela Toro — pamela.toro@dbr.ri.gov

Dear Director Furcolo, Director Aubin, and Associate Director Toro;

TRMG, TRWH, UTGR AND PE 11 (collectively “Twin River”) hereby waive and release any right(s) they may
otherwise assert that they may have against the State of Rhode Island, the Rhode Island Division of Lotteries and/or
the Rhode Island Department of Business Regulation arising as a result of the Lottery’s directive via letter March
13, 2020 to Mr. Craig Sculos requiring the closure of the gaming facilities located in Lincoln and Tiverton Rhode

Island (copy of letter attached). Said waiver and release relates to all causes of action whether sounding in contract,
tort or otherwise.

The State of Rhode Island/DOR and/or the Division of Lotteries and/or the Department of Business Regulation
(collectively “the State”) hereby waive and release any right that they may otherwise assert against Twin River for
claims of breach or non-compliance of the agreements between Twin River and the State related to or arising from
the closure during the period of closure and the reporting period within the closure period.

Via letter dated March 19, 2020, the director of the Lottery directed that the gaming facilities continued to be closed
until further directive from the Lottery. The waivers and releases referenced above (which are in addition to and an
extension of the waivers and releases referenced in a letter date March 14, 2020) will continue in effect during any

period where the gaming facilities are closed pursuant to this or any future directives of the director of the Rhode
Island Lottery.

Gl 5T

On Behalf of “Twin River”
Craig Eaton, Executive VP and General Counsel

On Behalf of Rhode Island Lottery
Gerald S. Aubin, Director
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On Behalf of Department of Revenue and the State of Rhode Island
Mark Furcolo, Director
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On Behalf of Rhode Island Department of Business Regulation
Pamela Toro, Associate Director

Twin River Worldwide Holdings, Inc. 100 Twin River Road, Lincoln, R1 02865 401.475.8474



